From: Andrea Copsey
To: Goodings, Emma

Cc: "Karen Syrett" (Karen.Syrett@colchester.gov.uk); Gary Guiver (gguiver@tendringdc.gov.uk)

Subject: Re: submission of housing evidence

Date: 23 July 2020 16:36:47

Dear Emma,

The Inspector would advise the NEAs that in the light of the circumstances they have set out, he agrees to an extension of the deadline for this work until 31 July 2020.

As stated in the Inspector's letter of 2 July 2020 [IED/023], it is likely that he will also seek the views of examination participants on this matter, once he has received and considered the NEAs' statement.

Could the NEAs please publish the email below and my response as NEA/017 on page 4 of the examination website, so that all parties are aware of the new deadline.

Kind regards,

Andrea Copsey
Local Plans Programme Officer
Examination Office, PO Box 12607, Clacton-on-Sea, CO15 9GN
Mobile: 07842 643988

On Thu, Jul 23, 2020 at 12:47 PM Goodings, Emma < emma.goodings@braintree.gov.uk > wrote:

Dear Andrea.

Please can you pass the below on to the Inspector;

Further to the Inspectors request to consider the change to the ONS population projections the NEAs have commissioned their consultants Stantec (formally PBA) to undertake the necessary work. That work has taken longer than expected and due to the nature of some of the issues involved and the need to put forward a detailed and

evidence based response, advice from a further demographer has also been sort. Unfortunately this additional work has led to a delay in the production of the report and therefore the NEA's would like to request an extension to complete this work for a further week i.e. to have this with the Inspector before the end of the day on Friday 31st July. We apologise for this delay. Kind Regards **Emma Goodings Head of Planning and Economic Growth** Braintree District Council | Causeway House, Bocking End, Braintree, CM7 9HB 2 01376 552525 Ext. 2511 | www.braintree.gov.uk | ≥ emma.goodings@braintree.gov.uk

Think before you print!

This email and any attachments, replies and forwarded copies are in confidence and are strictly for the use of named recipient(s) only. If you are not the intended named recipient, please contact the sender and delete the email from your system and you are prohibited from distributing, copying, making use of or unlawful use of any information without first gaining the express permission of the sender.

Internet email may be susceptible to data corruption, interception and unauthorised amendment for which Braintree District Council will not accept any liability. We strongly advise you not to email any information that would be likely to cause you distress if it were to be seen by others. If you have an enquiry of this nature please provide a postal address to allow us to communicate with you in a more secure way.

Any opinions or views expressed are not necessarily those of Braintree District Council and do not form any kind of contract.

All communications sent to or from the Council may be subject to recording and/or monitoring in accordance with relevant legislation.